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Insert   All Church Calendar 

     Children’s Ministries 

 

9:00am Contemporary Service   
This worship offers a relaxed way to praise our 
Lord.  Our talented Song Team leads our music.  
Children’s Church is available for kids entering 
Preschool thru 5th grade (kids excused after 
young disciples).  Come as you are and worship in 
a casual atmosphere.  
 

10:15am & Noon ~ All-Church Fellowship  
Join us for coffee and cookies to catch-up with 
each other’s lives. This sense of community is    
vital as we get to know our neighbors! Childcare 
available during the 10:15am fellowship hour.  
 

11:00am Traditional Service   
This worship is traditional with hymn selections, 
anthems sung by our choir and special music  
offerings.  Join us for refreshments following  
worship.  



Dear Church Family,                   
 

The way God designed our bodies is a model for understanding our lives 
together as a church: every part dependent on every other part, the parts we 
mention and the parts we don’t, the parts we see and the parts we don’t.  If 
one part hurts, every other part is involved in the hurt, and in the healing.  If one 
part flourishes, every other part enters into the exuberance.  You are Christ’s 
body – that’s who you are!  You must never forget this.  Only as you accept 
your part of that body does your ‘part’ mean anything.”  - 1 Corinthians 12:13, 
25-27 (The Message) 

This spring our sermon series has been making its way through Paul’s first 
letter to the believers in Corinth.  The first three Sundays in March we will      
examine chapters 12, 13 and 14 where Paul focuses on unity in the body of Christ 
in the midst of the diversity that exists in the church.  Comparing the body of 
Christ with the human body, he says that we are many parts and the             
differences between the parts can lead to problems. 

Yes, we “parts” sometimes wound each other, ignore each other, and 
chafe each other.  But we also warm each other, heal each other, and support 
each other.  We truly are better together.  I’d like to share with you three      
reasons each one of us needs to be a “part” in the body of Christ. 

First, the body encourages us when we need it most.  At church we come 
face to face with others who are seeking to be faithful followers of Jesus Christ 
while dealing with the ups and downs of their daily lives.  We soon realize that 
none of us is living the Christian life perfectly, but we do sense that these fellow 
disciples take it seriously – and, so do we.   

Second, the body protects us from going it alone.  One of our culture’s  
defining values is so-called “rugged individualism.”  From movies to                  
advertisements to folk stories, we love tales of those who’ve succeeded against 
all odds on their own.  From its very first chapters, however, the Bible favors  
relationship over individualism.  In Genesis 2:18 God said, “It is not good for the 
man to be alone.” 

Third, the body needs your participation.  All of us have been divinely wired 
with a unique set of experiences, passions, spiritual gifts, and skills.  These 
make us unlike anyone else, which is why you have the unique potential to benefit 
our congregation.  Come join your “part” with the rest of us “parts” that        
together as one body we may serve the Lord.   

 Yours in Christ, 
  Pastor Steve 



Diane Ashburn Wilmonen Scholarship 
 
 

Applications are available in Fellowship Hall for the Diane Ashburn Wilmonen scholarship. 
“God is using me to tell others about Jesus,” Diane said of her 7-year journey with breast 
cancer.  In August, 2002, her family and friends celebrated her life at Congregational  
Presbyterian church by establishing a college scholarship for a first time or returning     
college student who is a member or friend of the church. This year’s scholarship will be for 
$1200.00.  The deadline for the application is April 1, 2020 with the scholarship awarded 
on Mother’s Day, May 10, 2020. If there are further questions about this scholarship or 
eligibility, please contact Peggy Fulton, CPC Fund Chair. 
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NOW AVAILABLE:  CPC Fund College Scholarship Applications 

 

 Through the generosity of former and current members and friends of our         
congregation, a trust fund has been established for the purpose of furthering educational 
opportunities for members of our congregation and others who are or have been          
involved in the life and ministry of our church.  The trust fund yields an annual interest 
which is used by our CPC Fund Ministry to award scholarships to students. The CPC 
ministry is excited to announce that the applications for our college scholarship are now 
available.  The CPC Fund Ministry has set the following guidelines: 
 
1.) The recipient must be a member of our congregation and/or active in the                   
 Congregational-Presbyterian Church youth program at the present time or  
 previously, if now in college or going back to school. 
 
2.) The award is renewable upon application, for a maximum of four years, toward 
 certification or an associate, bachelor or graduate degree. 
 
3.) Awards will be given to: 
  *Those graduating from high school and going on to college 
  *Current undergraduate and graduate students 
  *Those in vocational training 
  *Those in career changes 
 
 The applications will be sent out to students who have been active in our youth 
ministries.  Applications are also available at the Welcome Center and in the office. 

 

Applications will be taken from now until May 1, 2020 



 

Fit & Fall Proof  
 (Senior Exercise) 
Join us every  

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 
at 9am 

in Fellowship Hall 

Please note there will be no class on  
Monday March 9th! 

Sr. Soup Lunch 

We would love for you to join us!  Please RSVP by 
signing up in Fellowship Hall or by calling the church 

office at (208) 743-4444. 

Thursday, March 12th 
Fellowship Hall at 11am 





 



8 www.congopres .org    

Women’s Association will hold their next meeting on Monday, March 
9th at 10am in Fellowship Hall.  March hostesses are Roberta Owens 
and Kathy McIntosh.  Devotions will be led by Shari Rhodes and Pastor 
Steve will be presenting the program: “The Pharisee and the Tax  
Collector”. 
 
Women’s Christian Book Club will meet again on Monday, March 2nd at 
10:30 am in the Chapel.  The book club has started meeting every   
other month to allow time to read and cherish our books.   
 
Men’s Bible Study meets every Wednesday morning at 6:45am in    
Fellowship Hall.  Pastor Steve leads this bible study and discussion.  
The group is currently  reading the book of Acts.  Enjoy coffee and do-
nuts, and experience great fellowship with the men of the church. 
 
Friday Morning Women’s Bible Study meets on Friday morning at  
9:50 am in the Chapel.  We are studying the book of Mark.  Study 
books are available at class.  Join us for fun fellowship and discussion.    
All women are  welcome to join us.  For questions call Jean Allen at 
(208) 746-0557. 
 
Wednesday in the Word  meets every Wednesday at 12pm in the   
Chapel.  This weekly, in depth study and discussion is led by Pastor 
Steve and relates to the Sunday morning sermon text.  All are        
welcome to join the exploration of biblical teaching and its application 
for Christian living. 
 
Monday Night Ladies Bible Study meets on the 2nd and 4th Monday’s 
of each month.  This month they will meet March 9th and 23rd at 
6:45 pm in the Conference Room.  The group is studying Philippians.  
Please see Rona Meske for a book, cost is $5.  



SUPER

Give 
THANKS 
with a  

GRATEFUL  
heart. 

1 Thessalonian's 5:18 
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Tuesday 
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Friday 

 

Saturday 
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27 28 

29 
 

30      
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t he  chur ch of f i ce  at  ( 208) 743- 4444 

 W IRED 
 5:00-6:30pm 

 W IRED 
 5:00-6:30pm 

Youth  
 C ombined Dinner 
 6:30-7:00 

Youth  
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 6:30-7:00 
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 Y IPP Y  
37:00-8:30pm 

Youth  
 C ombined Dinner 
 6:30-7:00 

 Y IPP Y  
 7:00-8:30pm 

 Y IPP Y  
 7:00-8:30pm 

 W IRED 
 5:00-6:30pm 

Youth  
 C ombined Dinner 
 6:30-7:00 

 Y IPP Y  
 7:00-8:30pm 

 W IRED 
 5:00-6:30pm 

Youth  
 C ombined Dinner 
 6:30-7:00 

 Y IPP Y  
 7:00-8:30pm 

 



If you would like to volunteer to help assemble the 

LINK for mailing please come to the church office on  

Tuesday, March 24th at 9am . 

Articles may be sent via email to  

annab@congopres.org or brought to the church office. 

Articles received past the deadline will not be  

guaranteed submission. 

Melba Ashburns 95th Birthday 
March 1st 

in Fellowship Hall 
2-4pm 
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 Pancake Mix 
 Muffin Mix 
 Syrup 
 Hot Cereal 
 Cold Cereal 

 Macaroni & Cheese 
 Hamburger Helper 
 Chicken Helper 
 Tuna Helper 
 Crackers 

Food Bank Sunday 
 

March 15th 

 CongoPres Youth wants to thank all who 
supported our Valentine’s Day Dinner. This 
year’s dinner was a great success with over 140 
people served and over $4,000 raised! Praise 
God! You have blessed our students and volun-
teers immensely with your generosity. With full 
bellies and thankful hearts, we look forward to 
next year. 

‘ 



Easter & Birthday Angel Tree 
 Congregational-Presbyterian’s  

                                                      

 God works with these families through us when the incarcerated parent 
works with the prison chaplain requesting Angel Tree Ministry. This is an  
opportunity for the incarcerate parent to maintain a relationship with their 
child.  
 Opportunities abound for sharing Christian love with these children 
whose lives are disrupted by a parent’s absence.  Our current opportunity is to 
provide Easter Baskets and a birthday gift through the end of the current year. 
Please continue to pray for them and for mended family relationships.  Thank 
you for all your caring support.   
 Angel Tree Ministry will be delivering Easter baskets and gifts to each of 
our Angel Tree children the week of April 5th. 
         Easter Angel Tree gift tags will be hanging in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, 
March 22nd, and, if necessary, on March 29th.  There will be one gift tag for each 
of our 31 children. Their ages range from 18 mos. to 18 years.    Choose a coded 
gift tag, sign up on the clip board, and enjoy selecting a basket of Easter fun for 
your Angel Tree child.   
          Please bring baskets and gifts with the coded tag attached to the church  
office by Palm Sunday, April 5th.               
  Gifts should be age-appropriate.  Baskets containing stuffed toys and  
candy treats are readily available for young children.  Older kids will love  
yummy, traditional Easter treats, but consider adding some good-smelling 
“lotions and potions” for young women or fixing up a little fishing tackle or tool 
box for the guys.  Pack your selections in an Easter gift bag if you prefer…but  
remember to attach the top portion of the tag you removed from the tree!              
 A special card reflecting the Easter message will accompany each of the gifts 
you provide. 
 Birthday Gifts. There will be a separate sign up for Birthday tags 
at the sign up table. Bring birthday gifts to the church office, with the 
top portion of the tag attached, one week before the birthday.  Just so 
there are no slip ups, we will send you a reminder text or phone 
call.  We'll deliver your gift to the blessed youngster.  For the older kids 
a gift certificate to a store such as Wal-Mart, Ross, TJ Maxx, Maurice's, 
or J.C. Penney is always appropriate and greatly appreciated.  If you 
have any questions about the Angel Tree Birthday program, please call 
Dianne Waldemarson, (208) 305-1402, or the church office. 
       Thank you once again for supporting Angel Tree Ministries.  God bless! 
Any questions or comments, please call Tina Lantz (719) 331- 7834. 
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Our MidWeek Program meets on Wednesday evenings 

 A Light Dinner is served 5:30pm to 6:00pm in Fellowship Hall 

Adult Courses and “Kids’ Club” meet 6:00pm to 7:00pm 

with child care for the little ones 

  

“He Chose the Nails: What God Did to Win Your Heart” 

A 5-week video course taught by Pastor Steve Wilbraham, beginning March 4 
 

 
 

In this five-session video Bible study, Max Lucado explores the gifts that Christ gave at his 

crucifixion. These include not only the gift of the cross, but also the gift of the thorns that 

pierced his brow, nails that tore his flesh, seamless robe that he removed for us, and  

empty tomb where he defeated death. The cross is rich with God’s gifts of grace, and as 

we unwrap them, we will hear him whisper, “I did it just for you.” 

 

“Then and Now: Church History for Faith Today”  

A course taught by Pastor McLane Stone 

In the basement of  the Administration Building 
 

What can the past teach us about today?  As Christians, we are “surrounded by a cloud 

of witnesses” (Hebrews 12:1) that reaches back two thousand years to the earliest Chris-

tian communities.  Engaging the life and times of these communities can help us to better 

understand our own lives and our call to faithfulness to God.  

Join us as we explore major moments in church history and 

consider their lessons for following Jesus in the 21st century. 
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Children’s Chime Choir: 5-5:30p 
Simple Supper: 5:30p 

Guided Studies & Kids Club: 6:00 – 7:00p  
 



 

March Table Grace 

Bless This Place 
Bless this place, bless our food 
   Come O lord and sit with us 
May our hearts glow with peace; 
   Come with your love and surround us 
Friendship and love, 
May it bloom and grow, 
Bloom and grow forever 
   Bless  our friends, bless our food 
Bless all people forever. 

 Combine soup, sour cream, cheese, onion, salt & pepper. Add ham.  
With paper towels, pat hashbrowns dry. Stir into soup mixture.     
Transfer to a greased 13x9 pan. Cover and bake at 350 for 1 hour.    
Uncover and bake another 15 minutes. 



Upcoming Events 
Watch for more information on these events in the 

bulletin, slideshow, FaceBook & April LINK. 
 

April 9th 
Maundy Thursday Worship Service 

6:30pm 
 

April 10th 
Good Friday Worship Service 

6:30pm 
 

May 9th 
New Member Class 

8:20-11:30 am 

Join us April 18th as we step out to serve our LC Valley    
community. CongoPres will be partnering with local ministries 
and non-profits to serve in the name of Christ. There will be 
projects for all ages, and each participant will receive a  
t-shirt designed by the Mission  
Committee. All projects will occur  
between 9am-noon (duration dependent 
on project). Stay tuned for more details! 



 

New Women’s Bible Study: Listen, Love, Repeat 
Tuesdays, March 10th through April 14th 

12–1pm in the Administration Office Conference Room 

 

About the study: 
In this six-session video Bible study Karen Ehman, New York Times 
bestselling author , helps you rediscover the life-changing joy that 
comes from putting others first. In a culture that tells us a me-first, 
you-second way of living is the key to happiness, Ehman explains that 
the key to moving forward in almost every facet of your life is to       
embrace backward living. 
Becoming a person who thinks about others first takes effort. It       
requires you to live alert. To be on the lookout in conversations for 
"heart drops"--hints of kindness you might grant to the person right in 
front of you, right where they are. 
But it is worth it. 
Listen, Love, Repeat gives you both the encouragement and practical, 
daily ways you can reach out to others with both planned and random 
acts of kindness. Topics include loving your family and friends,           
encouraging coworkers, reaching out to the lonely, blessing the 
"necessary people" who help you get life done every day but often go  
unnoticed, and many others who could use an act of thoughtfulness. 
An additional focus on modeling for your children a lifestyle that lis-
tens and loves is accompanied by doable ideas for you and for your 
family. 
 

More Information: 
The Women’s Ministry Team received such a positive response from 
both the fall retreat and (noon) winter Bible study about “JOY” they      
wanted to keep the enthusiasm going and present another (noon) Bible 
study this spring.  If you would like to attend please sign up in          
Fellowship Hall or call the church office at (208) 743-4444.  Cost for 
the study is $4, which includes a study book.  If you have any questions 
please contact Marcia Barkley (509) 552-9536 or Leslie Schrette 
(208) 790-4799. 



A salad bar catered lunch will be provided 

Registration will begin in April 
 

Please watch for more exciting details on this 

event our on Facebook page, weekly slideshows, 

Sunday Bulletins and April LINK. 

Women’s Ministries Event 
 

When:  May 2nd 

Where:  Fellowship Hall 

Time:  10am ~ 2pm 

*Please note the meeting time has changed from the  
announcement in the  February LINK. 

DivorceCare 
 

Thursday Evenings 
 

February 20th through May 28th 
6:30 pm 

CongoPres Administrative Building Conference Room 
   

DivorceCare is a 13-week Christian based  
Non-Denominational ministry for those who are  

separated or going through a divorce.  

  

Please contact the church (208.743.4444)  
to sign up and for additional information. 
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PASTORS 

Rev. Steve Wilbraham . . .. …………………. Senior Pastor 

               SteveW@congopres.org 

Rev. McLane Stone………………………..Associate Pastor 

             MclaneS@congopres.org  
 

MINISTRY TEAM 

Phyllis Laird.....……. . . . . . ………….... ….. Adult Ministry 

Travis Walker ……. .. . . . . . . ………… Children’s Ministry 

Jana Peer………...….... . . . . . . ……. ….…... . . . . . . . Clerk  

Peggy Fulton. . . . . . . . . . …………....... .CPC Fund Ministry 

Shari Rhodes……. . . . . . . ... . . …... . .……... . ... Fellowship 

Gary Chase...... . . . . ………….. .Membership & Evangelism 

Dar Wendt. . . . . . . ….... ….…... . . . . . ……. . . .. . . Mission 

Laureen Trail..……. . . . . . …….…..... Senior Adult Ministry 

Mike Gabby….. . . . . . ... . . . . . . . .…... . .. ……... . . .Service 

Tom Boubel…... . . . . . . . .. . . . . ….… . ….…... Stewardship 

Deb Zenner…..... . . . . . . . ……... . .…... ... ……... . Worship 

Becky Johnson . . . . . . . . . . . . . ……..…....... Youth Ministry 

Trustees: 

Chuck Gabby, John Vornholt, and Mike Rooney 

 

STAFF 
 

Kathy Johnson ………...Administrator/Treasurer 

                         KathyJ@congopres.org 
 

Beth Katzenberger…...Music Ministries Director 

                 BethK@congopres.org 
 

Jim McCracken……... Senior Ministries Director 

JimM@congopres.org 

Clare McCracken...Assist. Sr. Ministries Director 

ClareM@congopres.org 
 

Kelly Paynter……Children’s Ministries Director 

                KellyP@congopres.org 
 

Bobbi Jo Sinner ………………..Youth Secretary 

             BobbiJoS@congopres.org 
 

Anna Bruce…... …………Secretary/Receptionist 

             AnnaB@congopres.org 
 

Rich Kaiser………………….………. Custodian 

     richkaiser@verizon.net 
 

Rich Goodwin ……….….... Facility Coordinator 

                    richg@congopres.org 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 

M-Th:  8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Friday:  8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

If you would like to be removed from our mailing list or 
start receiving your copy of the LINK by email, please 

email your request to cpc@congopres.org. 

mailto:ClareM@congopres.org


Contact Kelly Paynter, Director of Children’s Ministries, with questions, concerns 
or comments at kellyp@congopres.org, 743-4444 or 791-1262. 

Hey, Congo-Pres Kids!  You’re invited to  
Children’s Church each Sunday morning! 
Come to the 9:00am Worship Service and 
right after the Young Disciples time, all kids 
who are in Preschool (4 years) through 
Fifth Grade are invited upstairs Pilgrim Hall 
for Children’s Church!  Each week has a  
Bible Lesson and fun activities. 
 
*A note to Parents: Children’s  Church 
concludes at 10:15am.  At that time, you 
may come get your child(ren) and take them 
to the All–Church Fellowship time in       
Fellowship Hall or allow them to remain  
upstairs, with our fun child-care providers.  
Please pick them up by 11:00am.  We will 
not dismiss the children to Fellowship Hall 
without an adult.   

 
     
 

Preschool to Fifth Grade 

Did you know that childcare is provided at every  
services at CongoPres? Our nursery is open on Sundays, 
Wednesdays and for all worship services! Loving child 
care for infants through age three is provided for the 
Sunday 9:00am Contemporary Service beginning at 
8:45am.  Your child is welcome to remain in the nursery 
until Fellowship Hour ends at 11:00am.  Childcare for 
ages 1st grade and younger is available during the 
11:00am Traditional Service.  Childcare for infants 
through age 3 is provided on Wednesday nights from 
5:30-7:00pm.  

@congopresloveskids 

There’s a place for all kids Preschool to 5th 
grade at CongoPres Kids Club!  A family 
style supper begins at 5:30 followed by our 
super awesome Kids Club from 6-7pm. 
Come have fun with us March 4, 11, 18, 25.   
 

Mark your 2020 summer calendar now for 
Camp Spalding! Summer camps start in June 
and run through August for elementary ages 
through senior high. Camp Spalding is on 
beautiful Davis Lake, north of Spokane. Online 
registration for Summer 2020 begins March 
2nd at www.campspalding.org. Visit the  
website now for camp dates and more info.   
 

Camp scholarships are available. Please  
contact Kelly Paynter or Pastor McLane if 
you are in need of financial assistance to 




